

June 2024 Chapter 1570 Newsletter

As promised the June meeting of Chapter 1570 started by featuring Elsa's (and staff) Famous-Free-Flapjacks

Actually, her delicious slider pancakes: Made to order, with a side of sausages and various toppings. Complimentary orange drink and coffee completed the breakfast.

The breakfast came out great and everyone was very appreciative.

Thank you Elsa and Staff!

The meeting was lightly attended, nevertheless, Tomás reported that the Airsho plans are still being worked on. John proposed a collaboration with the other EAA chapters in the area – possibly we could all get together and support an EAA booth at the Airsho.

Tomás said that the Airsho will provide plenty of space, if we want to take some airplanes over, that has yet to be decided (if, and if so, how many).

Tomás mentioned that a big goal would be to provide a big STEM presence. The conference room was filled with Michael Chang's wind tunnel demonstrations and work benches. Vanessa told of what a big hit he had with some school groups. It is hoped that we can incorporate some of the ideas from that effort into the STEM area at the Airsho

Vanessa told the group that the War Eagles museum is exploring the idea of renting out the high-fidelity simulator that they had recently procured.

The idea is still in its early phases, but she thought that maybe the simulator could be rented for \$30 per hour.

Tomás said that it might be high fidelity enough to be used for some Instrument Flight training time. If so, it would be a great (and inexpensive) way to get some Instrument time without having to actually fly in an airplane, under the hood, with a safety pilot.

Vanessa said that she would keep the club advised on the progress of this project.

The meeting concluded with some general discussion about flying to Osh Kosh. Several members have been, or are going and some of the options about flying in to the general area were discussed